HB 1389 -- CHARTER SCHOOL CURRICULUM
SPONSOR: Person

This bill requires charter schools beginning in all school years
after July 1, 2022 to offer "skilled trade" courses as defined as
agriculture or career and technical education skills courses.

These course will be offered in grades 9-12 and must be taught by a
teacher certified by the state for the skilled trade taught. The
Department of Elementary and Secondary Education shall withhold
funding for any charter school that does not offer such courses.



